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Holy See Press Office Communiqué: Audience with the President of the Republic of Ecuador

This morning, Saturday 21 January 2023, in the Vatican Apostolic Palace, the Holy Father Francis received in
audience the President of the Republic of Ecuador, His Excellency Mr. Guillermo Lasso Mendoza, who
subsequently met with His Eminence Cardinal Secretary of State Pietro Parolin, accompanied by His Excellency
Archbishop Paul Richard Gallagher, Secretary for Relations with States and International Organizations.

During the cordial discussions, which took place in the Secretariat of State, appreciation was expressed for the
contribution offered by the Church in the spheres of education, health, the promotion of human and spiritual
values, and in the field of charitable activities, emphasizing the importance of a sincere and ongoing dialogue
between the Church and the State to face fundamental changes in society.

In addition, there was a fruitful exchange of views on the political and social situation in the region, with attention
to the efforts aimed at fostering development and promoting peace, and the parties focused on some matters of
common interest such as the protection of life, care for childhood, the reform of the prison system, respect for
indigenous populations and their culture, and the protection of the environment.
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